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DAYTONA BEACH SAIL & POWER SQUADRON 
A Unit of United States Power Squadrons Sail & Power Boating 

January 2013 

   ACTIVITIES  
                       
January  1   Sea Scouts - Quarterdeck Meeting - Boater’s Lounge - Halifax Harbor  
                 4-5-6   Winter Boat Show  -  Ocean Center  -  Daytona Beach 
                         5   District 23 Winter Council Meeting -  Daytona Beach 
            10   Executive Committee Meeting - Boater’s Lounge - Halifax Harbor Marina 
                       13-20  Annual National Meeting  -  Jacksonville - USPS 100th Anniversary 
            14   “Lunch Bunch”  -  Olive Garden Restaurant - Daytona Beach            
                       15   Sea Scouts - General Meeting  -  Boater’s Lounge  -  Halifax Harbor Marina 
            17   Auxiliary Meeting - Clubhouse Restaurant  -  Daytona Beach  
                       17   Dinner Meeting  -  Clubhouse Restaurant - Daytona Beach 
                
February         5   Sea Scouts - Quarterdeck Meeting - Boater’s Lounge - Halifax Harbor 
            11   “Lunch Bunch”  -  Aunt Catfish’s on the River - Port Orange 
                       14   Executive Committee Meeting - Boater’s Lounge - Halifax Harbor Marina 
            19   Sea Scouts - General Meeting - Boater’s Lounge - Halifax Harbor Marina 
            21   Auxiliary Meeting  -  Clubhouse Restaurant  -  Daytona Beach 
            21   Dinner Meeting  -  Clubhouse Restaurant  -  Daytona Beach 

 
THE BRIDGE 

 
Commander:                 RONALD  RADFORD, AP     516-236-8206     rrr7inc@hotmail.com 
  
Executive Officer:            BRUCE PERRI  562-4096  bruceperri@perrimarinesales.com 
 
Administrative Officer:    (acting) Jeff Wise   386-299-4536  wisejeffrey@bellsouth.net
         
Secretary :              RICHARD SCHMIDT                954-415-2051     orangecoupe@msn.com 
 
Treasurer:                 ROBERT J. SPENCE, S              386-255-2227     robhank@aol.com   
                                      
Education Officer:           ROBERT D. MEYER, AP    386-673-2061     bobmeyer#8@yahoo.com                                
  
Asst. Education Officer:   CHARLENE J SPENCE             255-2227        charlene J_spence@msn.com 
                                                                     
Assistant Treasurer:         JEANETTE  BRAY, S                386-253-2620     bobbyjmb@cfl.rr.com 
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     VISIT OUR WEBSITES   
  DBS&PS WEBSITE: http://www.DBSPS.org   
          DISTRICT WEBSITE: www.usps.org/localusps/d23 

 
COMMANDER’S REPORT 

 
 

 Happy New Year!    
 
By the time most of you receive this letter the New Year would have 
come and gone. 
 

The New Year begins with the District Meeting on Saturday, January 5 followed by the 
National Meeting a week later.  Your support and participation in these two events will 
help our Squadron.  I enjoy these two meetings because it is a time to see old friends and 
make some new ones.  January 5, 2013 D23  Winter Council Meeting—Daytona Beach at 
the Arc of Volusia Building, 100 Jimmy Huger Circle, Daytona Beach, FL  32117.   
 
The 2013 Annual Meeting in Jacksonville will mark the beginning of a year-long celebra-
tion of the USPS 100th Anniversary.  Every Squadron and District in USPS is urged to 
share their pride and commitment to boating safety and education with community cele-
brations and to participate with fellow members by having their community successes 
featured on this 100th Anniversary website.  Annual Meeting USPS 13-20 Jan 2013. 
 
Now you have all the info. Will we see you there? 
 
 
 
CMDR. RONALD  RADFORD, AP 
 
 

DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSIONS TO THE   
FEBRUARY  2013  BEACHCOMBER  

IS JANUARY  20, 2013 
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       General Committees 

           Auditing Committee 

      P/C James J. DePalma, SN 

      P/C Jeffrey T. Wise, JN 

             Finance Committee 

     P/C Robert D. Meyer, AP 

     P/C James J. DePalma, SN 

     P/C Cheryl W. Martines, AP 

         Nominating Committee 

     P/C Cheryl W. Martines, AP 

     P/C Thomas R. Fruda Jr., JN 

     P/C Bobby J. Bray, AP. 

               Rules Committee 

     P/C Robert Meyer, AP 

     P/C/ Paul S. Martines, JN 

     P/C Brian Crusan, P 

Executive Committee 

 P/C Robert D. Meyer, AP 

 Lt/C Rita H. Wise, P 

 P/C Thomas H. Odendahl, JN 

 P/C/ Paul S. Martines, JN 
 
 P/C Thomas R. Fruda Jr., JN 
 
 P/C Cheryl W. Martines, AP 
 
 Kimberly Schmidt, SN 
 
 Jim McIntyre 

Commander’s Department 

                Chaplain 

        Lt/C Rita H. Wise, P 

           Flag Lieutenant 

   P/D/C Peter L. Moreno, SN 

 

    Merit Mark Committee 

   P/C Paul S. Martines, JN 

   P/C James J. DePalma, SN 

 
   Public Relations Committee 
               
   P/C Thomas R. Fruda Jr., JN 
 
   Lt/C Bruce Perri 
             
 
Vessel Safety Check Committee 
               
  P/C Thomas H. Odendahl, JN 
   

Administrative Department 
 
       Membership Committee 
 
        P/C Robert Meyer, AP 
 
              Port Captain 
 
        Thomas E. Bush, JN 

Treasurer’s Department 

       Assistant Treasurer                            

       Jeanette Bray, S 

Secretary’s Department 

   Information Technology                            
 Committee 

Lt. Ronald L. Coleman, JN 

            

           Public Contact 

P/C Thomas R. Fruda Jr., JN 

    

     Ship’s Store Committee 

  P/C/ Paul S. Martines, JN 

   

     Telephone Committee  

         Lt/C Rita H. Wise, P 

         

        Website Committee 

  Lt. Ronald L. Coleman, JN 

Educational Department 
 

Assistant Educational Officer 
    
     Charlene Spence-Evans
  
         Advanced Grades 
         
               Piloting 
    Kimberly Schmidt, SN 
 
 
           Seamanship 
   P/C Robert D. Meyer, AP 
  
            Navigation 
  P/C Thomas R. Fruda, JN 
  
 
        Elective Courses 
D/Lt/C James J. DePalma, SN 
 



4 

                                      Secretary Report – December 2012                                          
 
The December 2012 Daytona Beach Sail and Power Squadron Executive 
Committee Meeting was held on Thursday, December 13, 2012 at the Hali-
fax Harbor Boater’s Lounge. 
The Meeting was called to order by Commander Radford at 1910. Those 
present at the Meeting were: Cdr. Ron Radford, AP, P/C Bobby Bray, AP,  

P/C Brian Crusan, P, Lt Jennifer Kelly, P/C Bob Meyer, JN, Lt/Cdr Bob Spence, P, P/C Jeff 
Wise, JN, Lt Rita Wise, P,. 
 

Secretary Report 
The November Secretary Report was published in the December Edition of the Beachcomber. 

Since there were no corrections or additions to be made, the report will stand as published. 
 

 Executive Officer Report 
 The Winter Boat Show will be held on January 4, 5 and 6 at the Daytona Beach Ocean Cen-

ter. Members will be needed to stand watch in our booth, especially on Saturday, January 5 be-
cause of the District 23 Winter Council also being held in Daytona Beach on that day. To 
schedule a time to stand watch, please call P/C Tom Fruda at 386-672-7131. Because the Boat 
Show was just recently scheduled, there has been no time to contact members either directly or 
by telephone to schedule watch times. Please help us out by calling Tom and scheduling a time. 
 Bob Meyer reports that our by-laws have been approved by USPS Headquarters. He also re-

ports that our membership has increased to 89 members. 
 

Administrative Officer Report 
   P/C Jeff Wise reports that The  DBSPS Christmas Party was held on December 9 at the Club-
house Restaurant. The Squadron member’s jackpot of $125.00 was finally won by Paul Marti-
nes. The jackpot will start over at the January Squadron Membership Meeting.   To win the 
jackpot the member must be present. It is not necessary to purchase a ticket to win but you 
must be present. The January meeting will be on January 17 at the Clubhouse Restaurant. The 
menu will be a choice of Pot Roast, or Fried Chicken or Tilapia. Salad, Trimmings, Dessert and 
gratuity are included. Cost will be $19.00 per person. 
  Our Change of Watch will be on Saturday, March 23 at the Halifax River Yacht Club. 
 

Education Officer Report 
 P/C Bob Meyer reports that our next boating course will be held on Saturday, February 9 and 

Saturday, February 16 at Parker Boats. 
 

Treasurer Report 
  Lt/C Bob Spence reviewed the Squadron financial report with the Executive Committee. The 

Squadron is financially sound and all our bills are paid. The report was accepted and approved 
by the Executive Committee. 
 
Commander Report 

   Cdr. Radford reminded the Executive members that were present of the up coming USPS 
National Meeting and encouraged all DBSPS members to attend any part of the proceedings  
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SAFETY ARTICLE (P/C Alfred J. Fabbrini, SN) 
Although most boaters make the wise decision not to go out in fog, unexpected restrictions in visibility while at 
sea in a beautiful sunny day do – more often than not – happen. Based on this premise, a conscientious boater 
should be well prepared to comeback home safely by following some simple rules: 

Turn your navigational lights – your lights work because of your friendly VE inspected them. 
Know where you are at all times. 
Take a round of bearings and triangulate your position. 
Decrease speed. 
Set extra lookouts and listeners if available. 
Activate the proper fog sound required for your boat. 
Have your lookouts to use the technique of peripheral vision to spot other vessels, markers, or buoys. 
Be prepared to anchor (out of channel) if necessary. Look ahead of time to determine the location of nearby 

anchorage areas, water depth, bottom type, etc.  – a GPS would be most useful. 
If you have a RADAR, set the scale to identify markers, buoys and banks on the shore. 
A critical point with reduced visibility is not to hit anything and not to be hit. Be prepared to take evasive 

action to prevent collision. Regardless of which boat has the right of way, you must remember that it 
does have no meaning when the vessels are not in sight of one another. 

 
SQUADRON SECRETARY’S REPORT  -  December (Continued) 

 
that is possible.  The National Meeting will be from January 13, 2013 to January 20, 2013 at 
the Hyatt Regency in Jacksonville. 
 
Unfinished Business 
There was no unfinished business. 
 

New Business 
   The agreement for use of the training facility at the Halifax River Yacht Club has been com-
pleted by the negotiating teams from the Yacht Club and DBSPS. Purchase of equipment that 
we will use at the facility has started. The exact time we will start using the facility will depend 
on how soon the needed equipment purchases will be completed. 
 
The Meeting was adjourned at 2010 by Cdr. Radford. 
 
The next Executive Committee Meeting will be held at the Boaters Lounge in the Halifax 

Harbor Marina in the Boaters Lounge on Thursday, January 10, 2012 at 1900.  All Squadron 
members are invited and encouraged to attend the meetings. Any member who is considering a 
leadership role or has an interest in how Squadron business is conducted, please join us and 
take part. We need members to step up and take lead parts in Squadron activities. New and 
fresh ideas are essential to a continued successful existence. 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
P/C Bobby Bray 
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ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICER REPORT   

 
 The next Executive Committee Meeting is on the 10th at Halifax Harbor Boater’s Lounge. 
 
 The Dinner Meeting will be on the 17th at the Clubhouse Restaurant.  Dinner will be a choice 
 of Pot roast, Fried chicken or tilapia with veggies and dessert. We have $ 50  up for grabs in the 
 Lucky Star Jackpot besides the regular 50/50 drawing. Paul Martines won the first jackpot of 
 $125 at the Christmas Party. 
 YOU DO NOT WANT TO MISS THIS!  YOU MUST BE PRESENT TO WIN! 
 Mark your calendars for the Change of Watch on March 23rd. 
 
 All members of the DBS&PS are invited to Halifax Cruise Club's Annual Bean Party on  
             January 1, 2013 at 12:30 PM to welcome in the New Year and wish everyone luck with Hoppin 
 Johns and Black eye Peas. Please bring a dish to share and beverage of choice. Address is 112 
 Marsh Wren Court in Pelican Bay, Daytona Beach, hostess & commodore Mary Lynn Hasti
 ngs. Please RSVP to Marylynn@Marylynnrealty.com. 
 
  Please RSVP to Jeanette Bray at 253-2620  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
P/C Jeff Wise 

 
DAYTONA BEACH SAIL AND POWEER SQUADRON AUXILIARY 

 
We wish everyone a happy and healthy New Year.  With the holidays behind us, the Auxiliary will re-
sume our regular meetings.   
 
We are preparing for putting on the Breakfast for the District 23 Winter Council Meeting on  
January 5, 2013. 
 
Preparations are under way for the Change of Watch, which will be held on Saturday, March 23, 2013, 
at the Halifax River Yacht Club. 
 
The “Lunch Bunch” will meet 12:30 P.M., on Monday, January 14th, 2013 at the Olive Garden  
Restaurant on International Speedway Blvd., in Daytona Beach  
On February 11, 2013, the “Lunch Bunch” will meet at 12:30 P.M., at Aunt Catfish’s on the River, 
in Port Orange. 
 
We are still collecting aluminum cans and pop tops.  Please remind family and friends to help. 
Thank you. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Doris Radford, P 
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 EDUCATION OFFICER’S REPORT 
 
  Tom Draus and Sam Leedy passed the Engine Maintenance Exam. 
 
   P/C Bob Meyer 

.  

    
                  

           is coming to the OCEAN CENTER  Jan 4, 5, 6  
   
 

    Please contact Tom Fruda (386)795-7536  for watch times available. 

                                  2013 Squadron Nominations 
 
      Bridge Officers 
    Commander – Bobby J. Bray, AP. 
    Executive Officer – Open. 
    Administrative Officer – Donald Roman. 
    Education Officer – Robert D. Meyer, JN. 
    Treasurer – Robert J. Spence, P. 
    Secretary – Open. 
 
      Executive Committee – At Large 
     Brian H. Crusan, P. 
     Beverly H. Davies. 
     Paul Sheldon Martines, JN. 
     Cheryl W. Martines, AP. 
     Ronald R. Radford, AP. 
     Jeffrey T. Wise, JN. 
     Rita H Wise, P. 
 
     Other Nominations 
                Assistant Executive Officer – Open. 
                Assistant Administrative Officer – Open. 
                Assistant Education Officer – Thomas Richard Fruda, Jr. JN. 
                Assistant Treasurer – Jeanette M. Bray, S. 
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Sea Scout Ship 811 
Daytona Beach Sail & Power Squadron 

      
    Greetings 
   
           Welcome to 2013 
 
 The next meetings will be: Quarterdeck Meeting on Tuesday January 1st At 120 
Carswell Av. Holly Hill, and the General Meeting the 15th at the Halifax Harbor Boaters 
Lounge 
 
 Our meetings will be held on  the first and third  TUESDAY of the month through 
the school year. We will plan all other events and activities at these meetings. 
 
 At the general meeting we will plan our winter/spring itenarary, so think of things 
we would like to do. We could see about advanced classes, work on the sunfish boats 
or start working on the sport cruiser. The next regatta will be at the end of February. 
 
 Please remember Frank Vranorsey’s grandmother in your prayers.    
  
 Scouting has suffered a great loss, Michael J. Harmon passed on November 28th. 
 He was born September 14th 1930 and has been a lifetime scout and was the 
leader of Three Rivers District until recent days. A local Memorial Service is anticipated 
in January 2013 when his wife Jane returns to Florida. 
  
 God bless you and yours all through the New Year! 
 
 ALL registered adults, including Chartered Organization Representatives and Commit-
tee Members in Central Florida Council, will have to be fully trained for their position in 
order for them to recharter for the 2013 program year! 
  
  If you can help or have suggestions on how to improve our program, please let me 
know.  
           
 We are looking for more Scouts. If you know someone age 14 to 21 who could 
benefit from our Scouting program, contact me at 386-299-4536.  
   
Thanks again, God bless, and until next time, Happy sails to you! 
 
 
 
                        Respectfully, 
   Skipper Jeff Wise 
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Barb and Milt Bloomer 
Jeanette & Bobby Bray 
Bernice & Jim DePalma 
     Kim & Tom Fruda 
      Norris Hilseberg 
 Sherry & Paul Martines 
        Elda Sinclair    
        Ann Thomas 
     Cathy & Jeff Wise 

Our Generous 
Sponsors 

 
 
    
      MILTON BLOOMER                LINDA LEEDY            
      MARION CARTWRIGHT       CHARLES (BEN) MALCOLM 
       JAMES DePALMA                    ANDREA McINTRYE 
       ALFRED FABBRINI                 PATRICIA SCHWARTZ 
          

  TO: Jeanette Bray 
 341 Aleatha Drive 
 Daytona Beach, Florida  32114-7312 
   
YES!  I WANT TO BE A SPONSOR OF THE DAYTONA BEACH SAIL & POWER  SQUADRON                              
NEWSLETTER, BEACHCOMBER.  SIGN ME UP FOR: 
 
  BRONZE:        Enclosed is my check for  $10.00  □   
  SILVER:          Enclosed is my check for  $25.00 □   
  GOLD:             Enclosed is my check for  $50.00 □  
  PLATINUM Enclosed is my check for  $100. □ 
 
You may___/may not____ insert my name in the Beachcomber as a sponsor. 

               
THE “LUNCH BUNCH” WILL MEET 12:30 P.M., 

MONDAY, JANUARY 14, 2013 AT 
 

OLIVE GARDEN RESTAURANT 
1725 INTERNATIONAL SPEEDWAY BLVD. 

DAYTONA BEACH, FLORIDA 
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SUNDAY 

 

 
MONDAY 

 
TUESDAY    

 
WEDNESDAY 

 
THURSDAY 

 
FRIDAY 

 
SATURDAY 

  1    Sea Scouts 
  Quarterdeck Meeting 
 
         Holly Hill 

2 3 4-5-6  Winter 
    Boat Show 
Ocean Center 
Daytona Beach 

5    D23 Winter  
Council Meeting 
 
  Daytona Beach 

6 7  9 10    Executive  
       Committee  
         Meeting  
  Boater�s Lounge 

11 12 

13 First Day of 
        Annual 
       National 
        Meeting 
   Jacksonville 
   (13th to 20th) 

14 �Lunch Bunch� 
 
         Olive Garden 
          Restaurant 
 
      Daytona Beach 

15      Sea Scouts 
       General Meeting 
        
       Boater�s Lounge 
        Halifax Harbor  
             Marina 

16 17 Auxiliary                                    
  Meeting  and  
Dinner Meeting 
 
     Clubhouse 
     Restaurant 

18 
        Annual 
       National 
        Meeting 
   Jacksonville 

19 
        Annual 
       National 
        Meeting 
   Jacksonville 

20 Last Day 
 Of the Annual 
     National 
      Meeting 

21 22 23 24 25 26 

27 28 29 30 31   

DAYTONA BEACH SAIL & POWER  SQUADRON 
   A Unit of United States  Power Squadrons Sail & Power Boating    

   January  2013     THE BEACHCOMBER 


